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Meetings Held at OCERS, 2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana CA
Annual AREOC Board of Directors Meeting
Wednesday, May 10, 2017

Present: Sara Ruckle Harms, Rebecca Guider, Lou Scarpino, Tom Cooney, Larry Leaman, Doug Storm .and Linda Robinson.   Also in attendance was Frank Eley and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  
Absent:  Doug Storm 
I. The AREOC Board meeting was called to order by the AREOC President, Sara Ruckle Harms at 12:09 PM.
II. Approval of Minutes from April 2017

A motion was made by Linda Robinson and seconded by Larry Leaman to approve the minutes of the April 12, 2017 meeting as written.  Motion carried.  
III. Treasurer’s Report for April 2017
Tom Cooney presented the operating report for the month of April 2017.  He also stated that he will be following up with the FTB as to why they returned our $10 fee.  We are continuing to pay the storage fees for our lawsuit materials kept by Michael Brown.
A motion was made by Rebecca Guider and seconded by Linda Robinson to approve the monthly budget report for the month of April 2017 as presented.  Motion carried.  
IV. Discussion of the Joe Kerr candidacy for OC Board of Supervisor

Sara Ruckle Harms attached information with the AREOC agenda regarding the election for this 4th District Board of Supervisor’s position.  There are now several candidates including Joe Kerr, Young Kim, Tim Shaw and Cynthia Aguirre.  Bret Murdock may also run.  The filing date is not clear but the primary is June 2018.  The top two candidates will move on to the regular election.
Sara Ruckle Harms reached out to Joe Kerr and he would be more than happy to meet with the REAOC Board when we would like to do this.  We will need to decide if we want to meet with Joe Kerr and the other candidates before the primary or wait until we know who the final two candidates will be.
V. Board member comments          

Linda Robinson asked about AREOC advocacy and AARP.
 It may be good to publish pros and cons of the proposed Health Care bill (AHCA).  Seniors have a potential of being negatively impacted with this legislation.  The discussion was about how we would share this information so that it would be timely.  It is still not transparent how the legislation will impact our County plans.  It may be helpful for Mercer to give us input on the impact to our retirees.  Tom Cooney stated that it may be good to share what is unclear about the plan as well as the items that are clear and are harmful.
VI.    Adjournment
A motion was made by Linda Robinson and seconded by Rebecca Guider to adjourn the meeting at 12:42 PM.  Motion carried.
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